Chair’s Report 2024
The purpose of this 46th Annual Parish Meeting is to let the people of North Turton know what the Parish Council and District Council have been doing over the last 12 months. 

-------------------------------------

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. We have commented on 58 applications in the past year, of which 35 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings, 12 were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings, 8 were for the erection of agricultural buildings and 3 were for other things. 
Members of the public have been invited to all of our council meetings and are given an opportunity to voice their opinions on planning applications, and any other issues they wished to raise.
----------------------------------------

Some of the other things the Parish Council has done during the year include:

· Entering two villages into the 2023 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition:
· Belmont Primary School won the Outstanding Features (Schools) 
· Chapeltown was Highly Commended (6th place) in the Small Villages category
· Belmont’s Diamond Jubilee event was Runner Up in the Outstanding Features (Heritage Feature) 
· Continued to raise the profile of the Parish Council by keeping the Facebook page up-to-date giving more social media communication
· Kept the Parish Council website up to date with current news and agenda/minutes of meetings
· Continued to help Chapeltown Village Residents Association (CVRA) 
· Maintained the planters in all the villages
· Arranged meetings in Edgworth, Belmont, Chapeltown and at Turton Tower to include residents
· Having updates from and regular contact with the Police including the local PCSO

· In conjunction with Edgworth & District Horticultural Society successfully applied for a grant from The National Lottery Community Fund for the renovation of the Chapeltown Community Garden 
· As part of the National Lottery grant applied to BwDBC for planning permission to remove and cut back trees in the Community Garden that had TPO’s

· Drew up an Invitation for Tender, with Edgworth & District Horticultural Society, for the landscaping work at the Community Garden

· Arranged two additional signatories on the Council’s bank account 
· Initiated regular meetings with the Trustees at The Barlow to enable the Council to keep informed of any developments

· Arranged repairs to wall in Belmont that had collapsed
· Changed the logo for the Parish Council to commemorate the 50th anniversary of the foundation of North Turton Parish Council 

· Created a Grant and Donations Awarding Policy and Application form following a request for grant funding

· Moved forward with selling the Gatehouse Garden at Turton Tower to BwDBC

· Liaised with the Lengthsman around fly tipping in the area, emptying dog bins and grass, path & hedge maintenance
· Laid wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the War Memorial in Egerton
· Organised the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth

Finally, I have decided to step down from NTPC after 6 very enjoyable years, the past two as Chair.  One of my key aims during this time has been to raise NTPC’s profile and therefore increase residents awareness of what we do and how we can help them.  Hopefully I have been successful in doing this.

Of course this could not be achieved without the excellent hard work and support received throughout this time from all my fellow Councillors who I would very much like to take this opportunity to thank and wish well in the future.
Stephen Danks

Chair of North Turton Parish Council

